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Caterpillar C13 Surveillance Panel

Norfolk, Virginia

12/05/05

THIS DOCUMENT IS IN THE PROCESS OF DEVELOPMENT AND IS FOR ASTM COMMITTEE USE ONLY.  IT SHALL NOT BE REPRODUCED, CIRCULATED OR QUOTED, IN WHOLE OR IN PART, OUTSIDE OF THE ASTM COMMITTEE ACTIVITIES, EXCEPT WITH THE APPROVAL OF THE COMMITTEE HAVING JURISDICTION OR THE PRESIDENT OF THE SOCIETY.

1. Call to order/Attendance/Minutes/Agenda 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Jim Gutzwiller.  Attendance was taken by Chris Mazuca and is included as Attachment1.  The minutes of the 10/25/05 and 11/7/05 were accepted unanimously with no changes.  The agenda as sent out by Jim Gutzwiller is included as Attachment2.

2. LTMS

Elisa Santos reviewed the presentation included as Attachment3.  There was more discussion on the original decision to use arithmetic mean and standard deviation.  However, no definitive answers surfaced.  No motion was made to change the original decision.
3. R2TC

Jim Gutzwiller presented the spread sheet included as Attachment4.  Bob Campbell stated that he felt the differences in area of coverage were too large.  Jim McGeehan stated a concern that the differences in the ratings presented demonstrated a problem for a parameter being included late in category development.  Greg Shank commented that the only way to tighten the range is to go ahead with the parameter and gather additional data.  Greg Shank went on to state that the EMA is interested in the parameter due to a concern with ring sticking.  Abdul Cassim stated that in an effort to assuage immediate concerns of false fails Caterpillar is willing to relax the R2TC limits to a 100% light carbon target.  Abdul Cassim commented that without the inclusion of the fourth parameter, R2TC, there would be no need for the merit system.

4. Merit System

Abdul Cassim and Steve Jetter reviewed the presentation included as Attachment5.  There was some discussion about the acceptability of the limits for various parameters and the lack of a PC-10 oil that consistently passes.  Abdul Cassim stated that the current numbers and presentation were primarily for informational purposes.

5. Parts

Jim Gutzwiller briefly reviewed the presentation provided by Chuck Dutart which has been included as Attachment6.

6. Reference Oil

Abdul Cassim stated that based upon the statistical data PC-10E or PC-10B were good candidates as reference oil.  However, since PC-10B is a borderline oil it is the preferred choice.  The motion to accept PC-10B as the C13 reference oil passed with a vote of 7For, 1 Against, and 2 Waives.

